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Notes: 1. Underlining indicates a new or amended recommendation approved by Committee.

2. Reports requiring Council consideration will be presented to Council on 27 Nov 1996 in
Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee Report Number 47.

MINUTES

CORPORATE SERVICES AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

THE REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON

CHAMPLAIN ROOM

19 NOV 1996

3:00 P.M.
PRESENT

Acting Chair: P. Hume

Members: M. Bellemare, B. Hill, G. Hunter, A. Loney, B. McGarry,
W. Stewart, R. van den Ham

REGRETS

P. Clark

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee confirm the
Minutes of the 05 Nov 1996 meeting.

CARRIED

REGULAR ITEMS

CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

1. REVIEW OF GOVERNANCE IN OTTAWA-CARLETON
(Reference Item No. 2 of Agenda)
- Co-ordinator, Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee
  report dated 12 Nov 96
- Chief Administrative Officer’s report dated 13 Nov 96 issued separately

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee receive and
table this report to be considered at the regular meeting scheduled for 03 December
1996.

TABLED
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2. RESPONSE TO COUNCIL MOTION #198 -
REGION-WIDE LIBRARY SYSTEM           
(Reference Item No. 1 of Agenda)
- Chief Administrative Officer’s report dated 5 Nov 96

Barbara Clubb, Chief Librarian, Ottawa Public Library stated she was speaking to the
Committee as a member of the Chief Librarians of Ottawa-Carleton (CLOC) group as well
as on behalf of the Library Forum which consists of the Chairs and CEOs of the 11
municipal libraries in the Region.  Ms. Clubb advised that CLOC has been considering the
issues set out in the staff report and it stands ready to assist in any studies and reviews that
the Region and/or the municipalities might undertake.  She noted the 11 public library
systems in the Region currently work together in a number of areas but are aware there
are an even greater number of things that could be done together.

Ms. Clubb emphasized the following points.  First, the main library of the Ottawa Public
Library serves a considerable Regional role in terms of the massive amount of reference
and highly specialized material it has.  She noted the main library seeks to make this
information and resources as available as possible and pointed out there is no reason for
this service to be duplicated in any of the other libraries in the Region.  Secondly, although
in current legislation, public libraries are a municipal responsibility, the CLOC and the
Forum believe there is a role for the Region in the facilitation and equalization of services
throughout the Region.  Such things as collection, revenue generation, automated systems
and services, sharing of technology, and improving the ways in which resources can be
combined and shared, will be focused on in any studies the CLOC or Forum undertake and
she felt any Regional studies, should also focus on these issues.

Councillor Hume referring to the recommendation in the Governance report (which was
tabled), noted it stated “It is recommended that Library Services and education are proper
responsibility of area municipalities and the educational authorities.”  He asked Ms. Clubb
if she was suggesting the Region take a second look at this issue, as there may be a larger
role for the Region to play.  Ms. Clubb confirmed this was the message she wished to
convey and advised that the Forum had recently written to Chair Clark in this regard.

Terry Murphy, Volunteer with the Nepean Public Library Board, advised his concerns
related to the section of the Governance Report dealing with libraries (pages 152 and 153)
rather than with the staff report dated 05 Nov 96.  Mr. Murphy referring to the
Governance report pointed out a number of areas which are contrary to what is stated in
the Public Libraries Act (the Act).  The speaker went on to provide the following
examples.  The Governance Report says the Mayor or Reeve must be a member whereas
the Act does not.  The Governance Report says the Public School Board shall appoint
three members, the Act says the Public School Board shall nominate two members.  The
Governance Report says the Separate School Board shall appoint two members, the Act
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says recommend one member.  The Act also states that the appointing Municipal Council
shall not appoint more of its members to the Library Board than one less than a majority
of the Library Board (i.e. not a majority of Council members on the board).  He noted the
Governance Report is somewhat silent on this issue, but allows for only one Council
member (i.e. the Mayor or Reeve) to be on the Board.

Mr. Murphy suggested the differences between the Act and the Governance Report
indicate that either the author did not read the Act; read a pre-1984 version of the Act; or,
read a report on libraries written by or for a body other than the Regional Municipality.
He felt these differences cast doubt on the opinions and conclusions of the review on
pages 152 and 153.

The speaker went on to say both the staff report and the Governance Report state library
service levels should be determined at the local level.  However, while the staff report says
the matter has been referred to the area municipalities for analysis, the Governance Report
concludes by making a number of recommendations none of which appear to follow the
statement that library service levels should be determined at the local level.

Mr. Murphy noted that neither the Chair nor the CEO of the Nepean Public Library were
informed of this review and he requested that in future, the Board Chairpersons of the 11
libraries be informed of any library studies undertaken by the Region.  Mr. Murphy also
felt the review should have acknowledged the existence of the Forum.  In conclusion, Mr.
Murphy asked that the Committee reject the two pages in the Governance Report (pages
152 and 153) as they are not to a standard that is acceptable.

Councillor Loney asked what the position of the Forum is with regard to one tier
(Regional libraries) versus individual libraries, as he understood a motion was passed on
this issue some months ago.  Ms. Clubb advised motions were passed to request that the
Forum be involved in the consultation and the development of strategies and solutions.
She added the Forum is “positively disposed” to looking at areas of co-operation and co-
operative services among the 11 libraries.  Ms. Clubb felt the libraries’ future lies with the
future of their own municipalities and it would not be helpful to prejudge or act in advance
of whatever happens to the municipalities in Ottawa-Carleton.  Responding to further
questions from Councillor Loney, Ms. Clubb advised that the non-resident fee that the
Ottawa Library Board charges raises approximately $140,000 per year; she felt it would
be inconceivable to drop this charge unless funding could be replaced in some other way.

Councillor Hume asked Mr. Murphy is he felt the issue of library amalgamations or inter-
library co-operation, deserves further study from a Regional perspective.  Mr. Murphy
agreed further study was warranted and stated also that the Forum should be involved.
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The Committee then agreed to table the report for consideration at the meeting of
03 Dec 96.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
receive this report for information.

TABLED

ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORTATION

ENVIRONMENT

3. OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE MANUAL
WATER DIVISION - CONTRACT NO. CC-6621 - CONTRACT AWARD
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s report dated 23 Oct 96

Councillor Stewart asked if a manual currently existed.  André Proulx, Director, Water
Services Division advised that a complete manual does not exist.   He noted when the
regulation came into effect in 1993, the Province set up standards for the water treatment
plants however, one was not established for the water distribution system.  Staff are
proposing the Region move ahead to set up its own manual.

The Committee then considered the staff recommendation.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
approve the award of Contract No. CC 6621 for an Operations and Maintenance
Manual for the Water Distribution System to JL Richards and Associates Limited,
Ottawa, for a total contract provision of $161,131.30.

CARRIED

TRANSPORTATION

4. REVIEW OF MAINTENANCE IMPLICATIONS OF LANDSCAPE
CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS 1982-1996 - CONSULTANT APPOINTMENT
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s report dated 31 Oct 96

Councillor van den Ham inquired if the Region’s Urban Forester would be able to carry
out the work proposed in the report.  Craig Huff, Urban Forester, was introduced and
explained since 1982 the Region has planted over 250,000 trees and shrubs which did not
exist when the quality standards were revised in 1984.  Mr. Huff reported large amounts
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of money have been spent on reforestation projects (e.g. 10th Line Road in Cumberland
and Hunt Club) with no planning for long term maintenance of the projects.  He
summarized the proposed project would develop quality standards which would identify
maintenance requirements.  As well, potential partnership programs across the Region
(similar to the one existing with the City of Kanata) would be investigated.

In response to a question from Councillor van den Ham regarding the maintenance
process for 10th Line Road in Cumberland, Mr. Huff explained the particular area in
question is under warranty for two years.  He stated, although the area is “low
maintenance,” there is a need for some maintenance such as the removal of existing plastic
to prevent weeds which will only take place after a “canopy cover” (of trees) has been
achieved; this will not occur before the end of the warranty.  Therefore, dollars from other
sources needs to be identified and the identification of these sources will be part of the
study.

Councillor Hunter also questioned why the proposed project could not be done in-house.
Mr. Huff outlined his day-to-day tasks and current projects.  He stated it was a question of
time and also the complexity of the proposed project and felt it was necessary to bring in
outside help including expertise in landscape architecture.

Councillor Hunter inquired about the time line of the project.  Mr. Huff explained he
expects to have a preliminary report prepared by Spring 1997 and this would complete the
work with the proposed company

Councillor van den Ham indicated he would not support the item, as he believes the
project could be successfully carried out in-house and a savings could be achieved without
risking the Region’s green infrastructure.

The Committee then considered the staff recommendation.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
approve the appointment of AGFOR, Greely, to assess the maintenance implications
of landscape rehabilitation and construction projects on Regional roads and
properties, for a total contract provision of $69,550.

CARRIED

YEAS: M. Bellemare, P. Hume, G. Hunter, A. Loney, B. McGarry....5
NAYS: B. Hill, W. Stewart, R. van den Ham....3
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5. SNOW DISPOSAL SITE ENTRY FEE 1996/97 SEASON
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s report dated 31 Oct 96

Responding to questions from Councillor Loney, Bill Beveridge, Director, Infrastructure
Maintenance Division, advised the Bayview property is owned jointly by the Region and
the City of Ottawa; the specific snow disposal area the Region uses initially belongs to the
Region.  Councillor Loney questioned why the City of Ottawa would be expending this
money ($185,000) on a site which the Region is in the process of acquiring.  Mr.
Beveridge advised the old City garage occupies  part of the Bayview site and Ottawa has
proposed to demolish the building which is no longer used; this will enable the Region to
expand the size of the snow disposal facility and potentially avoid closing a dump that is
full before the end of winter.  The expanded facility will be available for all snow haulers
use and represents a potential savings to the Region of $150,000 in reduced haulage costs
from the core area out beyond Bayview.

M. Sheflin, Environment and Transportation Commissioner, added, if the property were
currently in the Region’s control, the Region would proceed with the demolition and incur
the cost.  He opined it is a good business deal and it makes sense to have the site available
for this year rather than waiting to acquire it, which could be delayed for a number of
years.  Councillor Loney suggested the Region could begin charging the City of Ottawa
once the capital contribution ($185,000) amount has been reached.  Commissioner Sheflin
cautioned against this, reiterating it is a good, “no money” business deal.

The Committee then turned their attention to the staff recommendation.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend
Council approve:

1. The foregoing of the capital surcharge portion of the tipping fee ($0.44/m³)
for snow hauled from City of Ottawa streets to the expanded part of the
Bayview Snow Disposal Facility for the 1996/97 winter season;

2. Subject to Recommendation No. 1, the snow disposal site tipping fee for the
1996/97 winter season be set at $1.50 per cubic metre ($1.50/m³).

CARRIED
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6. WINTER SAND UNIT PRICES - TENDER
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s report dated 16 Oct 96

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
approve the 1996/97 unit prices for the purchase of winter sand (Annex A) up to an
estimated total cost of $200,000.00.

CARRIED

7. CONTRACT AWARD FOR INTERGRAPH COMPUTER EQUIPMENT
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s report dated 23 Oct 96

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
approve the purchase of computer equipment as an upgrade to existing architecture
from Intergraph Canada Limited, Mississauga, for a total contract provision of
$399,050.

CARRIED

FINANCE

8. 1997 SINKING FUND LEVIES
- Finance Commissioner’s report dated 30 Oct 96

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
receive this report for information.

RECEIVED

FINANCE/ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORTATION

9. SOLID WASTE FUNDING
(Tabled at Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee
meeting of 05 Nov 96)
- Co-ordinator, Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee
  report dated 06 Nov 96

Councillor Stewart stated she was concerned with the proposed financing system for solid
waste.  She noted, as a result of regionalization of solid waste services, the Region would
save a total of $6 million.  However, the Regional portion of City of Ottawa’s taxes would
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increase by $7 per household and in the Township of Cumberland there would be a saving
of $66 per household and in Vanier, a saving $35.  She inquired if this was due to the
commercial base in Ottawa being re-distributed across the region based on a decision of
Regional Council in September 1994.

J. LeBelle, Finance Commissioner, explained in 1994, Council decided to regionalize solid
waste services and put in place a two year transition plan allowing the cost of solid waste
to be associated with the previous contracts that existed.  Commencing January 1, 1997,
the transition period would end and the cost would be recovered through a Regional Mill
Rate.  He noted in this situation, the City of Ottawa receives an adverse impact whereas
numerous other area municipalities benefit.

In response to a question from Councillor Stewart concerning other options, Mr. LeBelle
stated the report outlines the options (and their implications) that are available under the
Regional Municipalities Act.  He added, however, in the end it is a region-wide service
and the way the contracts are now set up by zones, they are no longer contiguous with
area municipalities’ boundaries.  Any effort to try to impute a cost attributable to an area
municipality would be artificial.

M. Sheflin, Environment and Transportation Commissioner, commented solid waste is a
general service, provided region wide and should not be divided into sub-units.  He
pointed out every citizen gains equally by the efficiency and environmental handling of the
solid waste.

Councillor Stewart explained half of the residents in her ward would receive a higher bill
for a less efficient garbage collection even with an expanded recycling program.  The
Councillor stated she would not support the report for these reasons.

In response to a question from Acting Chair Hume regarding the Township of
Cumberland’s potential drop in cost for solid waste, Mr. LeBelle explained the Townships
of Rideau and Cumberland’s commercial sectors would be adversely affected, as they
previously were not paying for solid waste collection.  He pointed out it is for this reason,
the beneficial impact will be on the residential side in the Township of Cumberland, as
there would be a greater distribution of costs through the commercial sector.

Acting Chair Hume inquired how much extra in taxes, commercial properties in the
Township of Cumberland would pay.  Mr. LeBelle explained it would range between
$200-$300 for small business; for larger commercial establishments the increase would be
greater.

Councillor Loney felt it appropriate to look at the additional charges rural municipalities
will have to pay for policing, and therefore solid waste funding can’t be looked at in
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isolation.  He added, it balances out overall and it should not prevent equity from being
achieved across the Region.

Councillor McGarry supported Councillor Loney’s remarks on not looking at this
situation in isolation.  Councillor McGarry inquired if any correspondence had been
received from the City of Ottawa.  Mr. LeBelle explained he had spoken to the City of
Ottawa’s Treasurer, who conveyed some concerns of the City’s politicians, however, this
was the only contact staff have had with the City.

Councillor McGarry commented it seemed “late in the day” for the City to be expressing
concern, when the process has been ongoing for some time.  Mr. LeBelle noted the
process was approved by Regional Council in 1994.  Mr. Kirkpatrick, Deputy Treasurer,
added when the issue was considered, it required and received a majority vote of Regional
Councillors (17), as well as a positive vote from a Councillor from each area Municipality
which formed 50% of the population of the Region.  He also noted, there was significant
debate at the City of Ottawa Council and a motion stating “the requisitioning system
should not be used beyond the two transition year,” was passed and brought to the
Region’s Executive Committee of the day.

Mr. Sheflin pointed out this particular type of distribution was in the report and was
discussed by all the area municipalities at the time.

Councillor McGarry indicated he would dissent on the item at this time, hoping further
dialogue would come from the City of Ottawa before the matter is considered by Regional
Council.

In response to a question from Acting Chair Hume, Mr. LeBelle explained the additional
$7 cost for solid waste would show up on the Region’s portion of the City of Ottawa’s tax
bill.  Acting Chair Hume pointed out he did not feel there was a need for the City of
Ottawa to comment further on this issue, as it would be affecting the residents Regionally.

Councillor Hunter inquired if there was not three factors causing the major differences in
cost; one being the reapportionment of commercial properties region-wide, rather than per
municipality, secondly, the Townships of Rideau and Cumberland going to per household
charges, and thirdly, haulage charges related to distance from Trail Road.  In
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addition, he added that in smaller municipalities, the per household/per driveway cost of
solid waste was larger because of inefficiencies; by blending urban/suburban/rural pick-up
costs, a cost efficiency is achieved.  Pat McNally, Director, Solid Waste, explained a
detailed analysis was not carried out on the individual municipal contracts, but agreed
haulage would be a factor.  Councillor Hunter pointed out this was a gain for rural area
municipalities, as a result of regionalization.

Councillor van den Ham stated he was content with the outcome for the rural
municipalities, but felt it unfortunate that the Township of Osgoode would not benefit
from this change in cost.

The Committee then turned their attention to the staff recommendation.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend
Council approve the use of a special solid waste mill rate to be applied against
rateable properties within a defined service area to raise the funding requirement of
the Solid Waste Fund beginning in 1997.

CARRIED
(B. McGarry and W. Stewart
dissented)

HEALTH

10. 1995/1996 FINANCIAL STATEMENT/SETTLEMENT
HOME CARE PROGRAM                                                
- A/Medical Officer of Health report dated 01 Nov 96

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee recommend
Council approve the 1995/96 Home Care Financial Statement/Annual Reconciliation
Report (ARR) submission to the Ministry of Health.

CARRIED
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MISCELLANEOUS

11. FRENCH LANGUAGE SERVICES POLICY
POLITIQUE DES SERVICES EN FRANÇAIS
- Chair, French Language Services Committee report dated 06 Nov 96
- rapport du 6 novembre 1996 du président du Comité des services en français

Councillor Bellemare praised the work of the Chair, French-Language Services
Committee, Mr. Réjean Chartrand and that of Madame Gisèle Richer, Community
Representative.  The Councillor expressed the belief that with this statement of principles,
the RMOC was moving towards entrenching french-language services within its
organization and this would lead to improved service for francophones in their everyday
lives.  He commented on the five key elements of the report, noting that the demand for
french-language services in Ottawa-Carleton could not be ignored.

Speaking to the issue of accountability, Councillor Bellemare said he agreed it was
presently too diffused and needed to be more focused.  He added it was unclear what the
reporting mechanism of the workplan would be, for example, as it was executed at each
subsequent level, would each department report to the French-Language Services
Committee and would each department’s workplan be evaluated.

Mr. Chartrand replied that each department head reported to the Chief Administrative
Officer and this reporting structure would continue to be used.  He added the French-
Language Services Committee was there to provide support to regional departments and
to provide annual reports to the Corporate Services and Economic Development
Committee on the implementation of the language policy.

The Committee heard from Mr. Jean-Pierre Cloutier, a citizen of Ottawa-Carleton.  Mr.
Cloutier wondered whether the existing policy would be modified, noting there already
were interesting facets to the policy put forward in 1973 although some of its avowed
principles might have been difficult to achieve.

Mr. Cloutier went on to say there were very positive aspects to the report before
Committee, particularly the element of parallel development as a strategy for public
education initiatives.  He cited the Health Department’s work in the area of Tobacco Use
as a stellar example of this approach.  He suggested that the goals and objectives set forth
in the annual workplans be quantifiable, noting that in many instances, goals are laudable
but difficult to evaluate within the framework of a workplan.

The speaker suggested promotion in the workplace could include equipping certain
employees with french software packages so they could work in French.  With regard to
designating bilingual positions, Mr. Cloutier suggested consideration be given to
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designating work units and senior management positions as bilingual.  He expressed the
hope that financial considerations would not be an impediment to the further
implementation of french-language services, as had been the case in other jurisdictions.
He asked that the RMOC continue to be proactive in refining its language policy.

Replying to a question from Councillor Bellemare, Mr. Chartrand indicated Mr. Cloutier’s
comments were noted and would be taken into consideration during the preparation of the
workplans for submission early in 1997.

Councillor Stewart inquired whether budgetary considerations had ever contributed to
reductions in french-language services at the RMOC, further to Mr. Cloutier’s parting
comments.  Mr. Chartrand replied in the negative, adding that the RMOC’s approach had
been to streamline the provision of french-language services and programs and to make
provisions within departmental “envelopes” for these services.

The Committee then considered the report recommendation.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Council
approve the French Language Services Policy statements contained in Annex A.

CARRIED

Le conseiller Bellemare loue le travail du président du Comité des services en français, M.
Réjean Chartrand, ainsi que celui de Mme Gisèle Richer, une représentante de la
collectivité.  Le conseiller est d’avis qu’avec cette déclaration de principe, la MROC sera
davantage en mesure d’implanter des services en français dans l’organisme, améliorant
ainsi les services offerts aux francophones.  Il fait ensuite des commentaires au sujet des
cinq principaux éléments du rapport et souligne qu’on ne peut pas tenir aucun compte de
la demande pour des services en français dans la région d’Ottawa-Carleton.

En ce qui concerne la responsabilité, le conseiller Bellemare est d’accord pour dire que la
politique n’est pas assez précise.  Il ajoute qu’il n’est pas clair comment il faudra rendre
compte du plan de travail, par exemple, de son exécution à chaque niveau.  Est-ce que
chaque service devra rendre compte de son plan de travail au Comité des services en
français, et chaque plan de travail sera-t-il évalué?

M. Chartrand précise que chaque chef de service rend compte au directeur général et que
cette façon de procéder sera maintenue.  Il ajoute que le Comité des services en français a
pour buts de soutenir les Services de la MROC et de présenter au Comité des services
organisationnels et du développement économique des rapports annuels sur la mise en
oeuvre de la politique des services en français.
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Le Comité entend ensuite un citoyen de la région d’Ottawa-Carleton, M. Jean-Pierre
Cloutier, qui se demande si la politique actuelle sera modifiée.  Il souligne que la politique
proposée en 1973 comportait des éléments intéressants, bien que certains de ses principes
déclarés eussent pu être difficiles à respecter.

M. Cloutier poursuit en mentionnant que le rapport présenté au Comité comporte des
éléments très positifs, notamment l’élaboration parallèle en tant que stratégie pour les
initiatives d’éducation du public.  Il mentionne à titre d’exemple le travail du Service de la
santé dans le domaine de la lutte contre l’usage du tabac.  M. Cloutier propose que les
buts et objectifs établis dans les plans de travail annuels soient quantifiables et souligne
que, dans de nombreux cas, les buts sont biens, mais difficiles à évaluer dans le contexte
du plan de travail.

Dans le but de promouvoir les deux langues officielles en milieu de travail, il propose de
doter certains membres du personnel de logiciels en français de façon à ce qu’ils puissent
travailler dans cette langue.  En ce qui a trait à la désignation de postes bilingues, il
suggère que des postes au sein des unités de travail et de la gestion supérieure soient
désignés postes bilingues.  M. Cloutier espère que des considérations d’ordre financier ne
nuiront pas à la mise en oeuvre de services en français, comme cela a été le cas dans
d’autres municipalités.  Enfin, il demande à la MROC de continuer à prendre des mesures
proactives pour améliorer sa politique des services en français.

En réponse à une question du conseiller Bellemare, M. Chartrand mentionne qu’il noté les
commentaires de M. Cloutier et que le Comité en tiendra compte lors de la préparation
des plans de travail qui seront soumis au début de 1997.

À la suite d’un des commentaires de M. Cloutier, la conseillère Stewart demande si des
considérations budgétaires ont déjà mené à la  réduction des services en français à la
MROC.  M. Chartrand affirme que cela n’a jamais été le cas et ajoute que l’approche de la
MROC consiste à rationaliser la prestation des services et des programmes en français et à
prévoir des fonds dans l’«enveloppe»de chaque Service pour ces services.

Le Comité étudie ensuite les recommandations présentées dans le rapport.

Que le Comité des services organisationnels et du développement économique et le
Conseil approuvent les déclarations de principe qui constituent la politique des
services en français figurant à l’annexe A.

ADOPTÉE
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PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT APPROVALS

12. DEMOLITION AND/OR REMOVAL OF BUILDINGS
3413 AND 3419 ST. JOSEPH BOULEVARD   TOWNSHIP OF CUMBERLAND
- Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner’s report dated 07 Oct 96

Councillor van den Ham questioned why consideration was not given to selling these
buildings.  Rob Ennor, Director, Property Services Division, advised staff were seeking
permission to demolish and/or remove the buildings; however, the sale and removal of the
buildings could be possible provided the Region was able to obtain appropriate
guarantees.  Mr. Ennor confirmed that neither Regional staff nor Regional Councillors
would be eligible to bid on the buildings.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee authorize the
demolition and/or removal of buildings and structures located at 3413 and 3419 St.
Joseph Boulevard, Township of Cumberland.

CARRIED

13. SALE OF SURPLUS LAND:  CLYDE/MERIVALE
(Deferred from Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee
  meeting of 05 Nov 96)
- Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner’s report dated 29 Oct 96

R. Ennor, Director, Property Services Division, Planning and Development Approvals
Department provided the Committee with an overview of the staff report.  He noted the
property was declared surplus earlier this year and it was agreed that disposal of the
property would be undertaken through two different processes.  With respect to the small
three acre parcel of land, staff were to negotiate with the abutting land owner (Arnon); on
the balance of the land (87 acres), staff were to seek proposals.  The process began in
June, and a bidders meeting was held in July with Regional staff and its consultants present
to answer any questions.

Mr. Ennor went on to explain the two stages of the process.  In the first stage, proposals
were sought that did not include deposit monies; this resulted in seven submissions.  Of
these seven, one was disqualified on the grounds it did not meet the minimum
requirements of the proposal, one withdrew and two were taken off the list because of the
low value assigned to them.  The three remaining participants then moved on to the
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second stage where they were given the opportunity to submit their best bid on the
property.  As a result of that process, staff are recommending the bid from Ashcroft at a
figure of $6.5 million be accepted.  As well, staff recommend that the negotiated figure of
$760,000.00 from Arnon for the balance of the lands be accepted.

Councillor Loney asked staff if they believe the matter was carried out appropriately
through-out the process and particularly, if they feel any obligation was missed to convey
information to any of the three finalists.  Mr. Ennor replied that each participant was given
an equal opportunity to submit their best offer.  At the second phase, staff asked for their
best offer and made it clear there would be no opportunity beyond that to increase offers
(to rebid).  One of the concerns raised at the bidders meetings was that they did not want
to see the process deteriorate into a bidding war at the last minute.  Mr. Ennor felt the
process was firm and it was followed.  Mr. Ennor confirmed at Councillor Loney’s request
that when negotiations began with Ashcroft (determined to be the best bid), the remaining
two bidders had been ruled out.  He added however there was the possibility, if during the
course of those negotiations, the figure dropped to a point below what could be accepted,
the other two could have been back in the picture; however, this did not happen.

Councillor Loney stated it was his understanding there were minutes kept by outside
auditors of the bidder’s meetings and asked if these were available.  Mr. Ennor advised
that the firm of Ernst and Young did take minutes of these meetings and these could be
made available to the Councillors.

The Committee then heard from the following delegations.

Victoria Mason, at the outset, stated the recommended offer is an insult to the taxpayers
of the Region.  The land was purchased for $13.5 million and services were installed; she
felt it shameful that Regional staff and politicians would even consider “giving it away” to
the developers.  She noted this land was purchased with money from the taxpayers and
selling it for $6.5 million equated to the Region acting as a holding company for the
developers.  Referring to page 58 of the staff report under “Financial Comment” which
states (in part) “The disposal of this property will represent significant revenue to the
Corporation...”; Ms. Mason questioned what “significant revenue” meant and felt that
actual numbers should have been provided.

Ms. Mason went on to say the Committee should keep in mind that developers are able to
write-off everything (on their income taxes) that they spend, which means they are getting
this land for nothing.  She felt it would be much better to hold onto the land until the real
estate market stabilizes and a more reasonable price can be obtained.  In conclusion, Ms.
Mason requested that the taxpayers be provided with all of the relevant figures before the
Region even considers selling this land.



Corporate Services and Economic
    Development Committee Minute
19 Nov 1996 16

Arnell Goldberg, representing Claridge Building Corporation stated Claridge submitted
the highest initial cash offer on the proposed purchase.  The speaker pointed out the initial
proposal call indicated the Region would then deal with the best offers.  Mr. Goldberg
opined the offer which is now being recommended by staff, was not really an offer at all
during the first round.  Rather, it was an offer to buy land in the future, to give a vendor
take-back mortgage and it was an offer to ask the Region to postpone its interest as
mortgagee to the financing necessary for servicing.  Mr. Goldberg submitted this offer
should not have been considered as it was not in a form the Region could deal with.

Mr. Goldberg went on to say there should not have been a second stage where three
people were asked to bid, when the “so-called highest bid” was not proper in the first
place.  Referring to the staff report, Mr. Goldberg noted certain conditions (regarding
Ashcroft’s offer) have to be met such as an agreement with Amaresco (a neighbouring
owner) and the Region with respect to services.  He stated, in his opinion (without having
seen the Agreement of Purchase and Sale) Ashcroft’s offer may merely be an option for
them to buy the lands if and when they make a deal that is satisfactory to them.  This could
mean they will not be paying the price they say they are paying.  The speaker also noted
the agreement provides for the Region to pay for the clean-up and this price is not
included; he felt this was certainly not an appropriate way of dealing with a sale.

Referring to his letter dated 18 Nov 96 (on file with the Regional Clerk), Mr. Goldberg
felt the by-law (By-law 105 of 1995) enabling the property to be sold, is invalid as it does
not follow the procedures for the sale of surplus lands as set out in the Municipal Act.  In
conclusion, Mr. Goldberg stated the entire process has not been as fair as staff contend.

Councillor van den Ham asked Mr. Goldberg his opinion on how the process should have
been handled.  Mr. Goldberg felt, before proposals were called for, guidelines should have
been set forth in detail.  He suggested the Region should have drafted an Agreement of
Purchase and Sale setting out the terms under which it was prepared to sell and the
bidders could then have filled in the blanks.  This would then have facilitated the
assessment of the differences in the proposals when they were being evaluated.

Bob McKinley, representing Uplands Holding Corporation (Uplands), said he shared
some of the concerns raised by Mr. Goldberg concerning the process followed.  Referring
to the first letter sent out to potential bidders by the Region’s Property Services Division
(D.H. McCaslin dated 2 July 1996 - on file with the Regional Clerk), which discussed how
the process would be handled, Mr. McKinley directed the Committee’s attention to
paragraph 3 on page 2 of the letter.  Mr. McKinley felt this letter led one to believe there
would be a proposal and an evaluation ranking the proponents which would then lead to a
single Agreement of Purchase and Sale.  He pointed out there was no reference in the
letter to a second stage of the process, where several offers would be invited and received.
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Referring to a recent article in the Ottawa Citizen, Mr. McKinley noted there were seven
offers received and ranked.  According to the ranking, the first offer was withdrawn, the
second was disqualified because of inappropriate conditions and the third ranking offer
belonged to his client, Uplands.  He felt, if the process as set out in the letter of 2 July had
been followed, the appropriate course of action would have been to enter into negotiations
with his client to conclude an Agreement of Purchase and Sale.  He contended staff clearly
departed from the defined process and did so once they had the opportunity to rank the
proposals.

Mr. McKinley stated he had information that Ashcroft’s offer originally proposed a
purchase price of $8 million; the staff recommendation is for $6.5 million.  The resulting
reduction in price occurred during the negotiations between staff and the Ashcroft
representatives primarily because the terms of the Agreement of Purchase and Sale were
unacceptable to Regional staff.  Mr. McKinley felt staff had three options at this point.
They could have advised Ashcroft their terms must be amended but the price had to
remain at $8 million; or, they could have approached each of the bidders and opened price
negotiations; or, as a third alternative, Ashcroft could have been disqualified on the basis
their terms were unacceptable (as was done to another bidder in the first stage of the
process).  The speaker felt this clearly illustrated the process had not been followed and
the Region is being asked to accept less money than it otherwise might have been able to
achieve for the sale of this land.

Mr. McKinley then went on to outline his client’s proposal.  He described his client’s land
as an 87 acre parcel of land located in the City of Ottawa on the bank of the Rideau River
immediately south of the Hunt Club Bridge on Riverside Drive, which is designated as
Urban Area in the Regional Official Plan.  A substantial portion of this land is identified
for residential use in the City of Ottawa Official Plan (land close to the river’s bank) and
because of the slope of the land, the problem of airport noise is diminished by simple
sound attenuation.  This was approved by the Region and endorsed by Transport Canada.

Mr. McKinley stated all that remains to be approved is the zoning by-law (to define the
type of housing) and the subdivision application.  During the processing of these
applications, the Airport Authority voiced their concern that expansion of housing in the
vicinity of the airport would damage their efforts to revitalize the privatization of the
airport.  Mr. McKinley and his client entered into discussions with the Airport Authority
to see if a mutually satisfactory solution could be reached.  In July of last year, Uplands
suspended their applications (which are pending before the Ontario Municipal Board) as
they were led to believe their land would be considered as appropriate to be acquired and
held under public stewardship for use in some future planning by the municipality, the
Region or the airport, for airport purposes.  In that context, Uplands undertook and
participated in an extensive dialogue with respect to the possible exchange of their land
with the Region.  Mr. McKinley stated he believed a negotiated relative land value would
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be reached with Regional staff and he expressed the hope these disputes could still be
resolved in a “gentlemanly fashion”.  He asked that the Committee give thought to his
comments in their consideration of this matter.

In response to questions from Councillor Stewart, Mr. McKinley stated that, in his
opinion, residential development at 4160 Riverside Drive (the Uplands land) would not
have an negative impact on future airport operations.  He noted his client’s land is in
almost the exact location as two successful housing operations that are already underway
and, in fact, they are at the end of the main runway and his client’s land is at the side of it.

Councillor Stewart asked for staff comment on the NEF contour on either of the
aforementioned developments.  N. Tunnacliffe, Commissioner, Planning and Development
Approvals Department, stated he would have to check the maps to determine the exact
zone.  He noted they would certainly be affected by airport noise but could not say
whether they were in the same noise zone as the Uplands land.  Mr. Tunnacliffe also
referred to earlier comments made by Mr. McKinley concerning the slope of the land at
4160 Riverside Drive and the fact that as the slope goes down, the airport noise is less
than the map shows.  Tim Marc, Solicitor, Regional Legal Department, added,
Amendment 172 which gave residential zoning to the Uplands lands, was based upon a
1987 study which showed (because of the slope) the lands to be between 30 and 35 NEF.
More recent studies by Transport Canada in 1995 however, have shown the lands to be
above 35 NEF.  Responding to further questions from Councillor Stewart, Mr. Tunnacliffe
advised that the Province is currently reviewing the standards of their policy statements
that require the protection of noisy areas around airports and have in fact applied higher
standards to Pearson International and are looking at applying those higher standards at
Ottawa International now.

Acting Chair Hume questioned why the Region could not accept the highest cash offer on
the Clyde/Merivale lands and then, if it were determined the Region should purchase the
Uplands property to preserve the integrity of the airport, buy it with that cash.  Mr.
McKinley opined the Region would likely end up with less net cash than if it were done
through an exchange.  He also pointed out the most important reason why an exchange is
much more valuable than an outright sale is that an exchange would allow his client to
remain in the housing business.

Councillor McGarry asked the speaker his opinion of what should be done at this stage.
Mr. McKinley stated his first choice would be to have the Region accept his client’s offer.
Failing this, he felt the process should start over, with clearly defined guidelines.
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Referring to the “McCaslin” letter, which Mr. McKinley brought to the Committee’s
attention, Councillor Hunter suggested the wording “It is the intent” would convey the
impression this was to be the guideline for conducting the process however, it could
change.  Mr. McKinley countered the letter was specific enough to lead the reader to
conclude the best proposal would be invited to exclusive negotiations.  Councillor Hunter
asked whether Mr. McKinley or his client expressed concern when this did not happen.
Mr. McKinley confirmed he did and was advised that Property Services Division staff, in
consultation with the Legal Department, had made the decision to change the procedure.
He added his client continued on with the process as they felt they had no other choice.

M. Sheflin, Acting Chief Administrative Officer, pointed out in the letter referred to by
Mr. McKinley, underlined and in bold type, is the statement that proposals should not be
accompanied by deposit cheques.  He opined this would translate to no commitment being
made.

David Gavsie, Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Airport Authority.  Mr. Gavsie
stressed the point that the airport is a tremendous economic development tool and the
Airport Authority sees the airport as a 24 hour a day, seven day a week centre.  He
reminded members that the Ottawa airport is open 24 hours a day, while Pearson is closed
between midnight and seven a.m. which makes a big difference for sleeping and enjoying
outdoor activities.  He noted planes take off and land into prevailing winds; Ottawa’s
prevailing winds are westerly and runway 32 (which is the longer of the two commercial
runways), runs basically south to north and the centreline of the runway (if extended out,
when planes take off) goes right over the west end of the Hunt Club Bridge.  The noise
comes back towards the ground when the planes take off.  He expressed disagreement that
the slope of the property on Riverside Drive would resolve the noise issue.

Mr. Gavsie went on to say he understood discussions were being held between Graham
Bird (representing the Airport Authority Board of Directors) and Regional staff with a
view to assisting the owners of the Riverside Drive property resolve their dilemma of
residential development on this property.  The concern of the Airport Authority is, as
flights are increased as well as the size of aircraft and occurrences of night flights, area
residents’ complaints will increase.  The speaker stated the Airport Authority was hopeful
an arrangement could be worked out whereby the owners of the property on Riverside
Drive would be able to give up their land in exchange for something of equivalent value.
In conclusion, Mr. Gavsie asked that the Committee take into account the economic
development factor when considering this matter and not “hamstring” the airport.

Acting Chair Hume inquired if there were other properties in the vicinity of the airport that
the Airport Authority considers a threat to the airport’s 24 hour operation.  Mr. Gavsie
replied there were two other subdivisions (one in Ottawa, one in Gloucester) that he was
aware of and that he wrote to the municipalities, speaking against development.  Mr.
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Gavsie also said the Airport Authority is concerned about residential development in the
South Urban growth area in Gloucester because a second east-west runway is planned
(under Transport Canada’s 1991 Master Plan for the airport) along Leitrim Road.  He
stated it was his understanding development is poised to start south of the airport in the
City of Gloucester and as soon as details become available, the Airport Authority will
make their views known about their opposition of development too close to the airport.

Councillor Hunter questioned who, from the Region, is promising that the Region would
be “the land banker and protector of the airport authority”.  The Councillor opined
purchasing land on behalf of the airport was not within the mandate of the Region.  Mr.
Gavsie stated he did not intend to give the impression that promises to this effect were
made.  However, he reminded the Committee, Regional Council approved the constitution
of the Airport Authority, nominates the board members and the Airport Authority is
responsible to Regional Council.

Councillor Hunter noted when the amendment to bring this parcel of land into the urban
envelope was approved, the Committee directed that conditions be registered with the
subdivision and on title, that the owners/purchasers acknowledge that airport noise would
be a problem.  Mr. Tunnacliffe confirmed this and noted there was a further condition that
the construction of the houses be such that acoustic insulation (and other means) to dull
the noise somewhat be utilised.  Councillor Hunter felt, because of these conditions, the
concern of the airport is really a “non-issue” and in these circumstances, people who buy
these houses have no right to complain and no right of recourse.  He concluded the
Region has no financial interest in trying to protect these lands on behalf of the airport as
it did this in the planning process a decade ago.

Councillor McGarry commended the Airport Authority for attempting to protect their
ability to have planes arriving/leaving during the night, for future years.  He asked Mr.
Gavsie if the Airport Authority was connecting the Clyde/Merivale sale absolutely to the
Uplands lands.  Mr. Gavsie replied the Airport Authority has no interest in tying the two
together, save and except it resolves an issue of residential development of land very close
to the airport.

Responding to questions from Councillor Stewart, Mr. Gavsie advised the General
Manager of the Ottawa Airport currently receives many complaints from residents about
planes arriving and taking off in the night.  Councillor Stewart offered her opinion that if
ever there was a plot of land that was inappropriate for residential development, this is it;
she asked Mr. Tunnacliffe if staff have changed their opinion in the years since this was
approved.  Mr. Tunnacliffe clarified that in 1987 staff recommended against this
development but Regional Council saw fit to approve it.  Therefore, staff approved the
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City of Ottawa Official Plan amendment that made the land residential (with conditions) as
it complied with the Regional Official Plan.  The Commissioner noted however that in
light of the new study (referred to by Mr. Marc) and the Provincial review of its standards,
there are number of issues left to be resolved.

Brian Barge, President of the Ottawa-Carleton Economic Development Corporation
(OCEDCO) , noted his organization had provided, as part of the Regional Development
Strategy review, its view on economic development.  OCEDCO feels that in the decisions
of the Region, there should be greater consideration given to matters pertaining to the
long term economic development of the Region.  He stated OCEDCO views the airport as
a strategic economic development instrument of this Region and stressed the importance
of considering the long term strategic context when making decisions.

Mr. Barge noted Regional planning documents indicate the population will be considerably
greater in the Region in the years 2010 to 2020.  H felt it to be critically important that
when considering the airport or other substantive infrastructure, the Region consider now
what the impacts on economic development will be then.  In this respect, he suggested
that the value attached to land decisions should include a value for future economic
development purposes.  Mr. Barge urged the Committee to continue to consider the
importance of economic development in the long-term, as it makes decisions that are
sometimes driven by more short term conventional practices.

In response to questions from Acting Chair Hume, Mr. Barge stated his comments were
not particular to the airport but rather to decisions the Committee would make relative to
land and other aspects that relate to economic development.  He noted the airport was but
one example and it would be up to the Committee to decide if it makes sense to nurture
the airport.  He felt it to be a matter of ensuring that aspects of the Region’s long-term
economic development that can be influenced in a favourable fashion, are.

Paul Webber, Peter Vice and David Choo, representing Ashcroft Developments Inc.  Mr.
Webber began by saying he felt the process was extremely fair and that, as a result of the
process, the proposal put forward by Ashcroft was properly evaluated and the best price
was achieved.  Mr. Webber, referring to the “McCaslin” letter raised by Mr. McKinley,
noted it stated “submissions will be evaluated” but it does not say in how many stages.

With reference to the minutes taken of the bidders meetings (by Ernst and Young), the
speaker noted at the first meeting held on August 1, the Region outlined the short list
proposal process and stated the purpose of the meeting was to clarify the terms of the
genuine proposals as they felt the terms and conditions of various proposals masked the
real bid.  The Region indicated the second round of the process was designed as an
attempt to give everyone the same information and put everyone on the same playing field.
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Mr. Webber felt Mr. Goldberg’s suggestion that the Region could sell this land with a “fill
in the blanks” type of Agreement of Purchase and Sale, was wrong.  By way of example
he noted that if the Region had stipulated the rock cost to be $1.6 million, and it turned
out to be $3.2 million, the Region would end up paying money back.

Mr. Webber stated he did not see the linkage of the Riverside lands with the
Clyde/Merivale lands.  He agreed the airport is an important strategic asset however, he
felt it was very much an “apples to oranges” comparison.  With respect to the values
placed on the land by Mr. McKinley’s clients, Mr. Webber noted an out-of-town
appraiser, engineers and planners were retained to evaluate the Uplands’ land and they
advised that the values being claimed were inflated.  As well, it must not be assumed that
the Uplands’ land is the equivalent of the land at Clyde/Merivale because in terms of the
planning process (i.e. subdivision circulation), it most certainly is not.  The speaker
suggested if at some point the Region decides it needs to acquire the Uplands’ land, it
should be done after thorough study; to take this land as part of a land exchange, when it
is not necessary, would be unwise.  Mr. Webber felt the comment made by Mr. McKinley
that if his clients do not get this piece of land, they are out of business, was an
overstatement as Claridge is presently one of the largest builders in the Region.

The speaker went on to point out that all of the people still in the development business in
the region made a bid on this land (e.g. Minto, Braeside) and he felt this provided a good
sense of what the market is.  Mr. Webber offered his opinion the land should be sold now
as the Region will realize substantial advantages.  He calculated, in addition to the
purchase price, the Region will gain (over a five year period) interest on the purchase
price, the Regional Development Charges (RDCs), interest on the RDCs and tax revenue
for a total of an additional $12.5 million.  Also, as a downside to holding the land, the
speaker suggested taxpayers ought to derive some benefit (in terms of economic activity)
from the expenditure of $8 million (for infrastructure) through the Canada/Ontario
Infrastructure program.  Mr. Webber also pointed out, if the City of Ottawa were to
reintroduce development charges, and the Region were still holding this land, there would
be significant negative impact on the value of the property, in that the benefit to be derived
by a developer would be lessened by the amount of those development charges.

Councillor Loney asked Mr. Choo what his reaction would be, if the Region decided to
terminate the process at this stage and start the tendering process again.  Mr. Choo stated
he was not sure that he would participate.  He advised, when the process started he
expressed his great concern about the possibility of the land exchange, as he could not
understand how a fair comparison could be made through the RFP process between a cash
offer and a land exchange.  Mr. Choo opined that because the process was accepted by all,
the outcome ought to abided by.  With respect to the objections voiced by some of



Corporate Services and Economic
    Development Committee Minute
19 Nov 1996 23

the losing proponents, Mr. Choo suggested, if they had objections at the second stage,
they should have raised them then or perhaps not participated.  He noted it was only after
his offer became public, that others offered to pay “one dollar more” for the land.

Michael Casey, representing Arnon, spoke to the acquisition of the small parcel of land.
He noted that Regional staff were highly professional throughout the process; they sought
independent appraisals and kept it as much at arms length as possible.  He went on to say
staff negotiated hard which resulted in Arnon paying for the land as if it were serviced,
which Mr. Casey said they accepted.  In conclusion, Mr. Casey stated he would like very
much to purchase this piece of land and he expressed his surprise about the discussion on
the other matters.

Responding to questions from Councillor Stewart, Mr. Casey stated, should the large
parcel of land become embroiled in dispute, he would appreciate the opportunity to
complete the purchase of the smaller piece of land.  Mr. Ennor advised he did not believe
separating the two matters would cause any problem.

The Committee then approved the following motion to move in-camera.

Moved by A. Loney

That Agenda Item 13 of the Corporate Services and Economic Development
Committee Agenda be considered In Camera pursuant to Subsection 11(1) (e)
“litigation or potential litigation affecting the Regional Corporation, including
matters before administrative tribunals”, of the Procedure By-law.

CARRIED

Moved by A. Loney

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee move Out of
Camera and resume open session.

CARRIED

Councillor Stewart noted that after considering all of the information provided, she
concluded the Clyde/Merivale lands should be sold now and that the process was fair. She
offered her opinion that the issue of the 4160 Riverside lands being involved in this matter
was somewhat of a “red herring”; had it been the successful bidder it would have been
different.  The Councillor stated staff have decided it is in the public interest and the
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best deal is the one they are recommending and she expressed her support for the staff
recommendations.  She added however, should these recommendations not be approved,
she would be moving a motion to deal separately with the Arnon land.

With respect to the points raised by the Airport Authority and OCEDCO, Councillor
Stewart felt they presented a very good argument regarding the potential threat to the
future of the airport.  In this regard, she put forward a motion to direct staff to report on
acquiring 4160 Riverside Drive and other lands in the vicinity, that may impact the airport.

Councillor Loney felt Councillor Stewart’s motion regarding the acquisition of lands in the
vicinity of the airport should not be treated as an amendment to the report but as a totally
separate item.  He pointed out one of the biggest impediments to having a “clean deal” in
this matter, has been the very fact that the airport lands have been involved in this sale.

Speaking to the matter of the sale of the Clyde/Merivale lands, Councillor Loney urged
the Committee to adopt the staff report.  He felt the process was reasonably fair and
accurate and accomplished the job it was intended to do.  With respect to criticisms
concerning selling the land for much less than the Region paid for it, the Councillor
offered that most of the land sold in the last few years of a similar nature has been by
power of sale.

Councillor van den Ham said he also believed the process was fair, however, he stated he
would not support the staff recommendation because he did not believe the offer was for
enough money and he felt the Region could get more for the land.

Councillor McGarry stated he agreed that the price is not wonderful however, he noted
from personal experience many properties have dropped in value by 50% and more in
recent years.  Unfortunately, there does not seem to be any anticipation that prices are
going to go back up again.  He concluded it was with some reluctance, that he would
support the staff recommendations.  With respect to Councillor Stewart’s motion,
Councillor McGarry felt this issue of the Uplands land should be dealt with separately.

Councillor Hunter, with regard to the issue of the fairness of the process, stated he had
looked into it as fully as possible, and he concluded the process was as fair and above-
board as possible.  After reviewing the matter with staff and considering the points made
by Mr. McKinley and Mr. Goldberg, the Councillor felt the complications of the process
were a result of the Property Services Division trying to make the process as fair as
possible; ensuring each of the parties had the best opportunity to put their best case
forward.  With respect to the issue of price, Councillor Hunter noted, in the “heady days
of the 80’s”, he supported the purchase of this property with the belief that there would be
a land shortage at some time in the future and therefore the value would rise.  However,
one could not foresee the bad economic times or the decreased demand for housing.  The
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Councillor felt, in order to get a better price, the Region would have to hold on to the land
until 2011 when the suburban communities are built-out and this is last big parcel of land
in the Greenbelt.  Councillor Hunter stated, taking all of these things into consideration, he
would support the staff recommendations.

Councillor Hill said she too was satisfied that the process was fair.  She did however,
express her amazement concerning the discussion of acquiring airport lands.  She noted at
a recent Planning and Environment Committee meeting her proposal to acquire a small
parcel of land designated “Waterfront Open Space” was not accepted.  She felt this clearly
demonstrated there were two standards, one for developers and another for individual
property owners.

Councillor Bellemare felt all parties fully participated in the process and he believed it to
be a fair process.  The Councillor stated the RFP was designed to be more fluid in order to
obtain the best deal for Regional taxpayers.  He felt that in hindsight, the purchase of the
property was a bad business decision made in the late 80’s and felt the Region should “cut
its losses” and move forward.  He expressed support for the staff recommendations.  With
regard to the issue surrounding the airport property, Councillor Bellemare felt it should be
dealt with as a separate issue.

The Committee then considered the staff recommendations.

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee and Regional
Council:

1. Approve of the sale of 3.07 acres of land, illustrated as Block 32 on the Draft
Plan of Subdivision, to Besner-Vered (1980) Ltd. and London Life Insurance
Company for the sum of $760,000 subject to the terms as outlined in this
report;

2. Approve the sale of 87.1 acres of land, illustrated as Blocks 1 to 31 inclusive,
Block 33 and Blocks 35 to 38 inclusive together with Streets Number 1 and 2,
excluding a one foot reserve along the westerly limit of the property, to
Ashcroft Developments Inc., for the sum of $6,500,000, subject to the terms
as outlined in the body of this report;
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3. Authorize staff, in partnership with Ashcroft Developments Inc., to negotiate
a water line easement across the Assaly site to Clyde Avenue and a cost
recovery agreement for servicing costs with the owner of the Assaly lands and
upon successful completion, convey the one foot reserve to Ashcroft
Developments Inc. in accordance with the agreement of purchase and sale,
for the sum of One ($1) Dollar;

 
4. Approve the expenditure of funds required to complete a water connection to

Baseline Road, should this connection be required, and completion of the
required environmental clean up in accordance with the terms of the sale to
Ashcroft Developments Inc., as detailed in this report.

CARRIED
(R. van den Ham dissented)

The Committee then turned their attention to the motion put forward by Councillor
Stewart with respect to the airport lands.  Councillor Hunter felt this motion should be
treated as a Notice of Motion.  At the request of Acting Chair Hume, Doug Cameron,
Regional Solicitor advised that, as the issue was referred to in the report, it would
therefore be in order.  Acting Chair Hume ruled the motion in order.

Councillor Loney put forward a motion that Councillor Stewart’s motion be tabled for
consideration at the next meeting of the Committee (3 Dec 96).  He stated the Committee
should treat this as a totally separate matter and should not have this tied with the
Clyde/Merivale report when it is considered by Council.

Councillor Stewart spoke against tabling the motion.  She pointed out the representatives
of the Airport Authority and OCEDCO advised the Committee this is a real concern and
she felt it to be the duty of the Committee to act on this matter in a timely fashion.  She
said she saw no merit in tabling the motion.  Councillor McGarry expressed his agreement
with Councillor Stewart.

The Committee then considered Councillor Loney’s motion to table.
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Moved by A. Loney

That the following motion be tabled for consideration at the Corporate Services and
Economic Development Committee meeting of 3 Dec 96.

“That Staff be directed to investigate the land at 4160 Riverside Drive and other
lands in the vicinity of the Airport to determine if they should be acquired by the
Region to protect the Airport’s interests.”

CARRIED

YEAS: M. Bellemare, B. Hill, G. Hunter, A. Loney, R. van den Ham....5
NAYS: P. Hume, B. McGarry, W. Stewart....3

REGIONAL CHAIR

14. APPROVAL OF TRAVEL BY REGIONAL CHAIR
- Regional Chair’s report dated 13 Nov 96

That Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee approve funds,
conditional upon arrangements being made to the satisfaction of the Regional Chair
with appropriate South Korean and Japanese companies which build
semiconductor fabrication plants, in an amount not to exceed $6,500:

1. for travel by the Regional Chair for the South Korean portion of Team
Canada’s Trade Mission, and;

2. for travel to Japan from South Korea.

CARRIED

IN CAMERA

Moved by A. Loney

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee move In
Camera to receive a verbal briefing pursuant to Subsection 11(1) (d) “labour
relations or employee negotiations”, of the Procedure By-law.

CARRIED
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HUMAN RESOURCES

1. Collective Bargaining Update
- verbal briefing by the Human Resources Commissioner.

Moved by A. Loney

That the Corporate Services and Economic Development Committee move Out of
Camera and resume open session.

CARRIED

INFORMATION PREVIOUSLY DISTRIBUTED

CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER

1. Delegated Authority Monthly Report - October 1996
(As Per Corporate Policy Manual Section 4.6.7.4)
- Chief Administrative Officer’s memorandum dated 04 Nov 96

ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORTATION

2. Public/Private Partnership Radio Towers
- Environment and Transportation Commissioner’s memorandum dated 23 Oct 96

REGIONAL CLERK

3. Ward Names Status Report
- Regional Clerk’s memorandum dated 07 Nov 96

4. Record of Tender Openings for the Month of October 1996
(As Per Corporate Policy Manual Section 4.6.6)
- Regional Clerk’s memorandum dated 14 Nov 96

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

_______________________________ ________________________________
A/CO-ORDINATOR A/CHAIR


